
Christian Women’s Meeting 

December 6, 2015 

 

The meeting was opened with a prayer by President Anita Neu on Sunday Dec 6th.   There were six 

members present.  The minutes were read and a motion was made by Judy Schutz and seconded by 

Brenda Kraemer to approve the minutes as read. Motion carried.  

The treasurer’s report was read and a motion was made by Betty Lutgen and seconded by Judy Schutz to 

approve motion carried. 

 

The parish breakfast was well attended.  A good number of people showed up after our Mass. 

 

The Parish life committee reported that the Soup and Sandwich Supper was a great success.  Each of our 

local food shelves were sent a check for $243.50.  This was the largest crowd thus far. 

 

The Cold Spring deanery of Christian Women is sponsoring a retreat in Richmond on Feb. 27th.   Our 

council is responsible for the packages that will be given out at the end of the day. 

 

A motion was made by Judy Schutz and seconded by Brenda Kraemer to donate $200.00 for Christmas 

Flowers.  Motioned carried. 

 

Gene Schutz made a stand for the reading materials in the back of church.  A motion was made by Betty 

Lutgen and seconded by Brenda Kraemer to pay Gene $600.00 for it.  Motion carried. 

 

The kitchen is in need of new coffee mugs.  We are looking for donations . The mugs in your kitchen that 

are taking up space could be put to good use!!!  

 

Motion was made by Brenda and seconded by Betty to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Anita closed the 

meeting with a prayer.  Shirley Lutgen won the door prize. 


